
Southeast Corridor Track Repair 
Weekly Update 

SE Corridor Track Repair Update 

Date: 2.14.2025 Reported by: Brian Farris 

Time (military): 0630 Job Title: General Superintendent, Light Rail MOW 
 

Work completed in the last week: 
 
This weekly report covers Sunday 2/9/2025 to Friday 2/14/2025. 
 
Due to weather conditions, two of the three-day scheduled shutdown in the Parker Road corridor for 
rail grinding were canceled. Rail grinding was performed Thursday morning in the Parker Road corridor 
and will begin again Monday February 17.  
 
560’ of rail has been delivered in the Southwest corridor in the overnight maintenance window for 
future installation. Rail grinding was performed between I-25 & Broadway and Evans stations before 
weather hampered any further progress. 
 
No slow zones were removed this week. 
 
Rail distribution, replacement, rail grinding, ballast work, and slow zone mitigation will continue Sunday 
February 16 in the Southeast, Southwest and Parker Road (R-Line) corridors.  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  


